Minutes of the Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on August 16, 2010
  Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA
 

 

    I. HOA Forum:  None held.
 

   II. At 6:10 PM a quorum was established with 5 of 5 Directors present. (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

  III. The July minutes were approved. (Till/Baker-second,passed)
 

 IV. Management Report:  Scott Ayers was present from TPS.  The BOD and TPS need to work together to be consistent and timely in dealing with community issues.  The BOD convened an Executive Session to discuss specific areas of concern.
      TPS will present its contract draft for the coming year in September.
 

 V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.
 

VI. Treasurer's Report: Till and TPS will conduct the annual reserve review and present the proposed budget by September 1st.  
 

VII. ARB Report:  There is one pending application.
 

VIII. Old Business:
  1.  The white wall on the right as you enter the community belongs to the city.  Motion: Casey and Scuilli will continue the discussions of granting easements with the City of Norfolk.  (Till,Baker-second, passed)  They will work on adjusting the insurance with our carrier.
  2,  Motion:  The BOD accepts the Phase I Fencing/Wall Report and the legal review of Michael Inman. (Casey, Baker-second, passed)
  3.  On September 9th  from 6:30 to 8:45 PM, a meeting will be held at the Ocean View Public Library to review all findings about the fencing/wall with the community. 
  4.  The Phase 2 Study Group schedule is not decided at this time.  Motion:  If the BOD charters a special fact finding or study group, participation will be at the discretion of the BOD. (Baker, Till-second, passed)
  5.  The annual picnic will be held on September 18 (rain date September 19)  Flyers will be sent out to the neighborhood.
 

IX. New Business:
   1. The date for the Annual Meeting in November will be set soon.
   2.  The idea of 100% annual dues for all homeowners and lot owners will be discussed at the annual meeting.
   3, The next meetings will be September 20 and October 25.
 

  X. After a brief Executive Session, a motion to adjourn was passed at 8:10 PM. 

 

Jan Closson, Secretary
